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Date:    03/04/17
Dear 
Extraordinary Council Meeting / Health Service Configuration in Shropshire
I understand that following our formal submission to trigger an Extraordinary Full Council meeting under Council Standing Orders that you wish to do the same on behalf of your Group.

It is clear from media coverage that any sort of working relationship between the Council and SaTH has now completely broken down and as a result the future of health provision and services at the PRH has been put at considerable risk.

It is equally clear to me that the issue at the root of this problem is SaTH’s inability to attract Consultants to work in Shropshire due to the small size of the 24 hour Emergency Care Units at Shrewsbury and Telford Hospitals. This was also the case when we fought and won the battle to downgrade the PRH in 2009. However, since that time little has been done by either SaTH or the Council to successfully resolve this underlying issue.

We believe the proper solution is to place the Emergency Care Unit at the PRH alongside the new Women and Children’s Unit as quickly as possible and are prepared to pursue this option as forcefully as necessary.

This apart, SaTH’s current proposals to potentially close the A&E Unit at the PRH in any shape or form is wholly unacceptable and, on this, I am sure that we fully agree and should vigorously oppose these ill conceived proposals by taking firm and decisive action.

To this end I would suggest that Standing Orders are suspended at the Extraordinary Meeting we have called and that you and I jointly propose the Motion we have tabled, a copy of which is included.
Any other differences must be swept aside so that we can together offer a completely united front in the battle for better health provision for Shropshire in general and our community surrounding Telford in particular.

Yours Sincerely

Andrew Eade – Leader, Conservative Group

Motion
This Council has no confidence in SaTH’s Management Board to deliver safe and sustainable health services across Shropshire in general, and Telford & Wrekin in particular.
This Council further calls for Health provision to be configured in such a way, at the Princess Royal Hospital, as to attract the required number and quality of consultants to facilitate the delivery of a safe and sustainable service.
